CCNS NEWS UPDATE

Runs 7/12/13 through 7/19/13

(THEME UP AND UNDER)  This is the CCNS News Update, an overview of the latest nuclear safety issues, brought to you every week by Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety.  Here is this week's top headline:
*   Environment Department Hears Voice of the People; Requires Public Hearing for Proposed Shipment of Hanford High-Level Nuclear Waste to WIPP

The New Mexico Environment Department gave notice to the Department of Energy (DOE) this week that a public hearing and additional information will be required in order to review its request to bring 3.1 million gallons of high-level radioactive waste from the Hanford site in Washington state to the Waste Isolation Pilot Plant (WIPP), located 26 miles east of Carlsbad, New Mexico.  Environment Department Secretary-Designate, Ryan Flynn, responding to more than 1,000 public comments, wrote to DOE that a public hearing is necessary because “there is significant public interest.”  http://www.nmenv.state.nm.us/wipp/
In a statement, Flynn said that the decision “will ensure that the public’s views are carefully considered before a final decision on the modification request is made.”  http://www.nmenv.state.nm.us/documents/PR070813WIPPPermitModificationRequestElevatedToClass3.pdf  There is no timeline for the public hearing process to begin, but it may be take more than a year for a final decision to be made.    
In early April, DOE proposed to modify the WIPP Hazardous Waste Facility Permit so that DOE could rename high-level waste in tanks located at Hanford, the Idaho National Laboratory, and the Savannah River Site and ship that waste to WIPP.  The request would eliminate the public hearing requirement in effect since 2004 that requires detailed information to demonstrate that the tank waste has never been managed as high-level waste.  Federal law and the Permit currently prohibit the disposal of high-level waste at WIPP.  
Also in April, Tom Carpenter, Executive Director of Hanford Challenge, a non-governmental organization based in Seattle, spoke in Albuquerque about how the DOE proposal to send waste from up to 20 tanks would require new facilities at Hanford and would not alleviate the problems of perhaps dozens of leaking tanks.  Carpenter suggested that new double-shelled tanks must be built which could provide storage until the waste could be vitrified at the Waste Treatment Plant, which is currently under construction and under congressional scrutiny because it is years behind schedule and billions of dollars over budget.  http://www.hanfordchallenge.org/  

Further, the New Mexico Environment Department and Governor Susana Martinez support DOE providing adequate cleanup funding for the Los Alamos National Laboratory as the priority, rather than Hanford tank waste coming to WIPP.

Grassroots organizing by Southwest Research and Information Center, Citizens for Alternatives to Radioactive Dumping, Nuclear Watch New Mexico and CCNS helped to generate the large number of public comments.  

Don Hancock, of Southwest Research and Information Center, who spearheaded the grassroots effort, said, “People’s comments made a difference.  If DOE does not withdraw the request, the public will again need to oppose high-level radioactive waste during the public hearing.”  http://www.sric.org/  
This has been the CCNS News Update.  For more information, please visit our website at nuclearactive.org and like us on Facebook.  
